OWG Report to ROS
November 11, 2010
The Operations Working Group (OWG) met October 20, 2010.
On October 20th, the OWG met for its regularly scheduled meeting. During the meeting the following items were discussed:
Operations Task Force Report – No Report Given.
Black Start Task Force Report – Frank reported that there is a visit scheduled on October 27, 2010, in ERCOT (Taylor Facilities) to review Black Start plans.

The Texas RE Report – Mark Henry discussed the new EOP-004 changes. Texas RE will show impact plan. 
The OWG reviewed the following:

NOGRR 049 Alignment with NERC Reliability Standard PRC-001-1, System Protection Coordination – Recommended approval as revised by OWG.  OWG reviewed the IA and recommend approval to ROS.

NOGRR 044 Clarification of a PSS In-Service – OWG was in consensus to table for one month to allow time for additional manufactures to comment. ERCOT stated that the term “Normal Operation” needs to be clarified. 

NOGRR 048 Synchronization with OGRR240, CREZ Facility Protection and Control Requirements – – OWG prepared comments for TAC consideration.  Changes were proposed to Section 6.5.2.2, changed “shall” to “should” and also provided additional non-substantive administrative changes if other sections.
NOGRR 052 Conductor/Transformer Facility Rating – OWG was in consensus to table one month.  ERCOT and NDSWG will provide comments prior to the next meeting.
OWG Assignment related to NOGRR043 – OWG and ERCOT Staff discussed the issues raised at ROS related to the additional VRT requirement and proposed tabling this issue to allow the synch to PRR830 to be approved.
System Operations Report – Colleen Frosch discussed the Security Alert Plan revisions.  Centerpoint thought the Plan needs updating since we mostly likely will never see the Blue and Green threat con levels.  The TO vs. TOP issue also needs to be resolved.  Action item given to OTF to revise the Plan.  
Nodal Operating Guide Task Force – Brad (CNP) reported group is idle.
Other Discussions:  Discussed 2011 OWG Meeting dates – the group agreed on the third Wednesday of each month.
Next OWG meeting will be on November 18th in Austin at the Met Center.
